

MidAmerican Energy Comments On:

WEQ 2008 ANNUAL PLAN ITEM 2.c -   ATC Information List 

MidAmerican Energy offers the following comments on the above-referenced NAESB Business Practice Standard.  We commend the subcommittee for much of the difficult work it has done to produce a draft standard.  However, we believe the current draft fails to take the following related issues into proper consideration;  

1. The requirements of FERC orders 890, 890A and 890B and what is required of NAESB in those orders.
2. The confusion as to why the transmission provider has been delegated the authority to determine what data should be available and whether the data is commercially sensitive.

Throughout FERC Order 890, it is clear the certain information must be provided by the transmission provider, but is appears the NAESB is simply stating that the Transmission Provider may provide this information.  NAESB is being encouraged by FERC to increase transparency, not to inform the transmission providers that they can make posting if they want to post them.  The argument that if FERC ordered it, the Transmission Provider would be required to provide it so this standard doesn’t need to provide it does not seem to be a logical approach.  NAESB needs to collectively standardize what information must be provided and which information should not be required to be provided.  The way this standard is written, a Transmission Provider may, for example, determine that transmission outages should not be available on their OASIS because they consider them security sensitive information, while another provider does post the data on their OASIS.  The purpose of creating this standard is to standardize.  NAESB has been charged by FERC to determine what data should be posted or made available and what data should not be available.  This standard is not acceptable and is a fill-in-the-blank standard.
Another part of the standard that leads to confusion is why the transmission provider should be the proper entity determining what is market sensitive information, CEII information, security sensitive information, or reliability sensitive information.   Some information, such as generation outage information, would always be considered market sensitive information.  This standard allows some transmission providers to determine that generation outage information is not market sensitive information, while others may.  The way to correct this issue is to specifically identify the information to be provided.  
In closing, MidAmerican would like thank you for all of the effort spent on this standard and asked that you seriously consider our comments. 
